Town of Newton Utility Advisory Board July 21, 2020

The regular meeting of the Newton Utility Advisory Board was held via teleconference on July 21, 2020 at 7:30 p.m. Chairman Lockwood called the meeting to order and the following members were connected: Mr. Carchia, and Mr. Vrahnos. Mr. David Simmons, Engineer, and Mrs. Jacki Shackleton, Utility Collector, were also connected.

The first order of business was for approval of the April 21, 2020 minutes. Mr. Vrahnos motioned to approve the minutes and was seconded by Mr. Carchia. They were unanimously approved with an "aye" vote.

The first order of new business was for Weis Markets who proposes to construct a Gas-N-Go station in the parking lot of the existing Weis Markets. There would be a kiosk with a toilet and sink. Based upon the ordinance, fees in the amount of \$10,370 were already paid by Weis Markets. Chairman Lockwood motioned to approve the request and was seconded by Mr. Carchia. The matter was unanimously approved with an "aye" vote.

The next order of business was for Merriam Avenue School for additional water usage for modular classrooms. The school had not yet provided the Board with the amount of gallonage, so it was tabled until the next meeting.

Chairman Lockwood then moved to the Water Treatment Plant and the Sewer Treatment plant. Mr. Carr was not present, but Mrs. Shackleton reported that everything is running smoothly and the lake is six inches below the spillway.

In his engineer report, Mr. Simmons stated that regarding the Q6 bridge on the Ogdensburg side, because of the corona virus it will be done in Spring or Fall of 2021. Brief discussions took place regarding Merriam Gateway gym and various easements on other properties.

There being no other business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,
Jacki Shackleton